
 

Our ref: DOC25/093387  

Mr Glen McGrath 
Manager Technical Services 
Snowy Valleys Council 
76 Capper Street 
TUMUT  NSW  2720 

via: gmcgrath@svc.nsw.gov.au 
cc: info@svc.nsw.gov.au 

2 May 2025 

Dear Mr McGrath 

Thank you for submitting the draft Plan of Management (PoM) following public exhibition for 
Richmond Gardens & Stockwell Gardens on 1 May 2025. 

I have reviewed the draft PoM and as a delegate for the Minister for Lands and Property, I consent 
council to adopt the PoM under clause 70B of the Crown Land Management Regulation 2018.  

Council should conduct a final review of the document to ensure all legislation referenced is 
currently in force, departmental names are up to date, and spelling, grammar and formatting is 
correct and consistent. Note that as of 1 January 2024 the Department of Planning and Environment 
became the Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure, please ensure that the PoM is 
updated to reflect this change. 

A copy of the adopted PoM should be sent to council.clm@crownland.nsw.gov.au and made 
available on council’s website. 

Please remember, an adopted PoM authorises the lawful use and occupation of Crown land. Council 
must ensure that any activities planned on the reserve are expressly authorised in the adopted PoM 
and native title obligations are met. 

If you have any questions or need assistance, please contact the Reserves Programs Team at 
council.clm@crownland.nsw.gov.au.  

Yours sincerely, 

 
Matthew Hutchens 
Acting/Manager, Reserves Programs 
Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure – Crown Lands and Public Spaces 

https://reservemanager.crownland.nsw.gov.au/
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